Ambassador Asazuma officiating at UNDP’s JSBP Handover Ceremony at NUST

(24 June 2025)

On 24 June 2025, Ambassador Asazuma delivered a speech during the handover event of UNDP’ s
Japan Supplementary Budget project titled “Support collectively respond to the climate
emergency and establish resilient development pathways for sustaining human security and
green transformation” held at the Namibia University of Science and Technology (NUST).

The beneficiary of the advanced modular equipment was the Namibia Energy Institute (NEI) of
NUST, and the solar charged e-bikes beneficiary was the small holder peri-urban horticulture
farmers of the City of Windhoek Municipality. After the ceremony, the delegation witnessed
an onsite demonstration of how the modular equipment and e-bikes operate

(Front row FLRT): Mr. Yamada (Embassy), Mrs Helvi Ileka (Head of the Centre for Renewable Energy
and Energy Efficiency at the NEI), Dr Andreas Elombo (Director of the Namibia Energy Institute),
Mr. John Titus (Director of Energy in the Ministry of Industries, Mines and energy), Prof Erold
Naomab (Vice-Chancellor of NUST), Ambassador Asazuma, Mr. Christiaan Shingiro (UNDP Deputy
Country Representative) and Mr. Mesag Mulunga (Acting Deputy Executive Director in the Ministry
of Agriculture, Fisheries, Water and Land Reform)

Ambassador inspecting E-bike (left) and delegation inspecting modular equipment(right)



